not Park Service March 25, 1924. Mr. M. J. Riordan. Flagstaff, Arizona. My dear Mr. Riordan: I am in receipt of your letter of March 17, and beg to say that the Bright Angel Trail legislation has not as yet been disposed of. The indications are, however, that the House conferees will insist upon the last amendment as proposed by Congressman Cramton. I enclose herewith a copy of the Congressional Record containing some remarks of mine on this subject. It seems to me that Coconino County has much more to gain than to lose by cooperating in theriendly spirit with the Federal Government in opening up the Grand Canyon National Park to the public. With kindest personal regards, I am, Yours very sincerely,